THE CHURCH OF SCOTLAND,

LARGS: ST COLUMBA’S PARISH CHURCH

Scottish Charity No. SC002294

L A N D M A R K

-________________________________________________________________________VOLUME  X  NUMBER 9




 December, 2012

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

Dear Friends,

What joy must have filled the angel Gabriel‘s heart. He had known what it was to worship Christ in heaven. Like many of the heavenly host he knew what it was to bow down before the King of kings in wonder, love and praise, crying "Holy, holy, holy, is the Lord God almighty; who was, and is, and is to come!"

God‘s kingdom had been growing and the ancient promises of Adam, Noah, Shem, Abraham, Isaac, Jacob, Joseph, Moses, David, Isaiah, Jeremiah, Ezekiel, Daniel and all the prophets were now about to be fulfilled. 

Throughout the early chapters of the gospels we hear the angel‘s whisper, "the King is Coming! The King is Coming!" We find this growing excitement in the opening pages of Luke‘s gospel. 

Here the angel Gabriel can‘t hold back; yes, the King is Coming! Oh but there‘s more... "His name shall be JESUS, He shall be great, He shall be called the Son of the Highest, the Lord God shall give unto him the throne of his father David: and he shall reign over the house of Jacob for ever; and of his kingdom there shall be no end."

The King of all the ages whom Gabriel had worshipped in heaven was now coming to our world as a baby. The Son of the Most High God was coming down to us, for His name shall be Emmanuel—God With Us! 

Gabriel could see deep into the past as he saw God‘s ancient promises about to be fulfilled. He knew that one day this child would be despised and rejected, would become a man of sorrows, acquainted with grief. Yet, his name shall be JESUS, the One who will save us from our sins. Jesus the friend of sinners! 

The splendour of the names of Christ are so high and breathtaking that the angel Gabriel stoops down and utters that beautiful phrase, "AND HE SHALL BE GREAT!" (v.32) 

The angel Gabriel is now caught up with the glory of Christ. Yes, Mary would be highly favoured, but HE SHALL BE GREAT! 

Yes, John the Baptist was an unsurpassed prophet, but HE SHALL BE GREAT! 

Yes, Herod was a greatly feared king, but HE SHALL BE GREAT! 

Yes, the Jewish and Roman authorities had power, but HE SHALL BE GREAT! 

At this Christmas time we therefore remember that: 

Jesus is greater than all our problems, 
greater than all our fears, 
He is greater than any mountain, 
we can or cannot see. 
He is greater than all my questions, 
greater than anything! 
So let us rejoice this Christmas in the greatness of Christ our King! 

Your Friend & Interim-moderator

Scott Cameron

LOCUM’S LETTER

‘Sensationalism sells!’ Sensational headlines appear in newsprint practically every day. The tabloid press particularly are masters of the art – if it is an art. Look along the ranks in the local newsagents and you may be able to guess the storyline behind the headline – or not as the case may be.

Dateline Thursday 22nd November: ‘Stabbed in the back at 4.00am’ was, believe it or not, the Sun newspaper’s headline. Anyone reading that headline might assume the storyline was of a middle-of-the-night murder, when in fact it headlined a report on the sacking of Chelsea Football Manager after his team failed to qualify for the next round of the European Championship.

Had there been newspapers in Bethlehem when Jesus was born it is doubtful if he would have hit the headlines. The birth of Jesus was not a public event. Joseph was descended from royalty – he was of the House of David – but that was in a distant, forgotten past.

There were no quotes from Mary, or the bewildered, excited shepherds. The paparazzi were not on hand with their sketchpads when the mysterious Wise Men arrived in Bethlehem. The whole event was hardly worth a mention.

The local populace did not leave the conviviality of their quarters to queue outside the stable. It was like a private party to which only a few were invited – the shepherds by angelic messenger; the Wise Men followed their professional instincts.

Imagine if there had been tabloid headlines announcing the birth of Jesus: ‘Child of doubtful parentage born in Bethlehem stable’ and ‘Teenage mother makes outrageous claims for her son’.

Sensational headlines may sell newspapers, but they don’t always tell the whole story. Had Jesus been born in the glare of publicity in a palace as the Wise Men assumed, then it may well have been the talk of the town. But being born in a stable in a backwater like Bethlehem was not the stuff of sensational journalism. And should that surprise us?

‘When the world was dark and the city was quiet, you came. You crept in beside us. And no-one knew. Only the few who dared to believe that God might do something different.’

God chose to do something different; even understated. He chose to come in the vulnerability of the Christ Child to those who needed him most and were likely to accept him. He chose to identify with the powerless and the marginalised. That is the wonder of Christmas.

May God bless you all as you celebrate the wonder of the coming of Christ; and may the light of his love guide you throughout the coming year.

Bill Armstrong
WORSHIP CALENDAR: December 2012 / January 2013

Sunday 2nd December at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong – “Sacrament of Holy Communion”
Saturday 8th December at 2.00pm: Largs Churches Together:

Annual Service for the Bereaved in St Columba’s Parish Church

Sunday 9th December at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong  
3.00pm: Largs Churches Together Monthly Service in St Mary’s RC Church  

Sunday 16th December at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 23rd December at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong - Christmas Family Nativity Service

Monday 24th December at 5.30pm: Rev Bill Armstrong - Christmas Eve Family Service
(Seasonal refreshments follow service)

Monday 24th December at 11.15pm: Rev Bill Armstrong - Watchnight Service
(Seasonal refreshments beforehand at 10.30pm)

Tuesday 25th December at 11.00am:  Largs Churches Together: 

United Christmas Day Family Service in St John’s Church  

Sunday 30th December at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong - Service of Lessons and Carols for Christmas

Sunday 6th January at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong  - Service of Lessons and Carols for Epiphany 

Sunday 13th January at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

3.00pm: Service at Hutton Park Nursing Home, Greenock Road.

Sunday 20th January at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

3.00pm: Largs Churches Together Service for Christian Unity in Clark Memorial Church  

Sunday 27th January at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 3rd February at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

DATES TO NOTE:

Wednesday 5th December: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm in the Session Room.

Saturday 8th December: Christmas Tearoom – 10.00am to 1.00pm.

PRAYER CORNER

During this month please remember in prayer:

· Children who have no loving families with which to enjoy Christmas but who may be in care or with foster parents.
· Those within our community who will be working over the festive period to provide essential services
· Shop workers, postal workers and those responsible for transporting goods as they struggle to cope with the festive rush and frenzy
· Those who will cook our Christmas dinner and the extra work that entails!
· For those who will struggle to make ends meet during this expensive time and who will be faced with debt problems in the New Year
· Those who are or will be bereaved and will struggle to cope emotionally with Christmas or New Year
A PRAYER FOR CHRISTMAS

Blessed are you, O Christ Child,

whose cradle was so low,

that even the shepherds, the poorest and simplest of folk,

could kneel beside you 

and look, level-eyed, into the face of  God;

Wake up, little baby God,

and see the needs of our world today;

AMEN.

(A Prayer from the Church of Uganda)

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 13th December, between 2.00pm and 2.30pm, to uplift suitable goods.   The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.

CHURCH REGISTER

BAPTISMS

18th Nov -  Hyden Wraith Coyle McShane, 14 Douglas Place.

18th Nov -  Reyd Anthony Main Stevens, 14 Douglas Place.

DEATHS

19th Oct -   Mrs J Blue, 120 Alexander Avenue.

14th Nov - Mrs M McLarty, 69 Hollywood, Greenock Road.

18th Nov – Mr J Whyte, 40 Haco Street.

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing months are: -

 2nd Dec -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

 9th Dec - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

16th Dec - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

23rd Dec - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Miss Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

30th Dec -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

 6th Jan - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

13th Jan - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

20th Jan - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Miss Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

27th Jan -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

 3rd Feb - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

On 5th November we visited the flat funded by the Gillian Saltire Appeal.  It is a lovely flat with a beautiful outlook and judging by the numerous letters of thanks, it is a real haven for those in need of it. We were treated to a cuppa and some delicious scones while we found out a little more about the flat and how it has benefited so many people with Cancer. At the end of the evening we gave a donation from our funds to the Appeal.

Our next meeting was a “swap shop”. We all brought along two or three items we no longer used or needed that we thought others might like, and put them on the table. We all then browsed the items and chose an item or two to have in exchange. We had a great variety, from kitchen equipment and other household items, to ornaments, clothes, jewellery or a handbag. There were very few items left at the end of the night and everyone went away happy!

We meet again on 3rd December in the upstairs hall for a games night. Our last meeting of the year will be on 17th December when we are going out for a meal. We start back on 7th January.

Alison Tunnicliff

CHURCH FLOWERS

As we approach the end of another year it is time to thank everyone who helps in any way.  On behalf of the committee, I would like to thank all who have donated flowers in memory of a loved one or for a special occasion.  To those who arrange the flowers and to those who deliver, your time is greatly appreciated. If there is anyone out there who would like to join the team we would welcome you most sincerely. Thank you.    

Dorothy Houghton
PEREGRINES

Walk 1:

On Saturday 3rd November, nine Peregrines travelled north to Aberfoyle.  We had our obligatory coffee and scone at the Scottish Wool Centre before setting off on a circular walk through the forest tracks surrounding Doon Hill.

Our first stopping place of interest was Aberfoyle Cemetery, which has the grave of Rev Robert Kirk who was minister in the old church between 1685 and 1692.  Rev Kirk was interested in local folklore and wrote a famous book telling the secrets of the fairies.

We followed the track uphill and reached the path leading to the top of Doon Hill.   Most of us took this path, although the going was a bit treacherous with the fallen leaves making it a bit slippy underfoot.

At the summit, in the centre of a circle of trees is a tall pine tree, which, as legend has it, is the resting place of Rev Kirk.  The fairies were fed up with Kirk's revelations about them so they kidnapped him and encased his soul in the pine tree, sending a changeling back to the village is his place.

Many people have placed rags, ribbons and other objects around the trees on behalf of people with illnesses, believing that, as the rags rot, the illness will die away also. 

As people believe that this is a spiritual place, Sandy felt that it would be appropriate to pray.   As soon as he had finished praying the heavens opened and we had a spectacular hailstorm, which lasted about 30 minutes.   Make of that what you may!

We continued with the walk through woodlands and eventually onto the old railway line which led us back to Aberfoyle.   The surrounding scenery was quite stunning and everyone agreed that it was a most enjoyable walk.

Christine Gallettie

Walk 2:

It’s not often that the weather forecasters get it wrong, but it seems that this was an exception. The forecast had been for improving weather , but as the day went on the weather got slowly worse and worse. Mind you, the day had started well . We shelterd at the bus stop in the main street and hopped on to the 585 bus for West Kilbride where we gathered for the usual coffee, scones and cheery chat. The Barony Centre proved itself to be well worth the visit not only for the interesting craft exhibits but also for the well appointed café, welcoming staff and picture window panorama.
By the time we left the café the clouds were a threatening, heavy grey and the mist was well down on the hills so we opted for a route down the glen to the shore and along the coastal path to our destination at Ardrossan. Approaching Kirtonhall Glen our leader was momentarily distracted by a local lady who, in singing his praises with words like “ooh…your’e gorgeous”, so bewitched him that he made us all miss the entrance to the glen as he trotted after her enjoying the flattery. However the error of his ways was soon pointed out and he eventually had us all on the right path down towards the shore.

Even the remnants of autumn colouring were more than enough to cheer the heart as we made our way down the glen to Seamill shore as the rain increased from drizzle to downpour. The trek along the coastal pathway revealed an interesting variety of seabirds and plant life even if the view towards Arran had to be left to the imagination as the wind rose to half a gale and waves began to show their white tops.

Somewhat wearily and more than a little dampened we arrived a couple of hours later at our destination. Very soon the trials, tribulations [and temptations!] of the day were forgotten as we relaxed with good friends, soft music, hot soup and the comforts of their lovely home. All in all, another day to thank God for.

Sandy McCallum

PS 

The Peregrines are always ready to welcome new members. Check the noticeboard for our current programme.

K.I.T. CLUB.
Hi! K.I.T Club members. Sheena, Irene, Jim and myself just want to remind you that our K.I.T. Club meal is on TUESDAY 11th DECEMBER in the QUEEN’S HOTEL 12.00noon for 12.30pm.  So don’t forget. Get your glad rags on and come and meet all your friends. We look forward to meeting you again.

Eileen Rankin                                                   

YOUNG CHURCH

The final total of tins and other items collected for Glasgow City Mission this year was a fantastic 539! This was more than double last year’s total and a fantastic achievement. Thanks so much for your support in this venture. The team at Glasgow City Mission were delighted to hear of our collection and a thank you letter from them can be found on the board outside the library.

We are now concentrating on our nativity rehearsals at the Young Church. We already know all the songs very well so now it’s time to start practicing our parts. We hope you will all come along to the Service on the 23rd December to see our nativity!

We have also been busy making a Christmas Frieze in the upstairs hall and thinking about the Christmas story over the past couple of weeks.

We will be having our Christmas Party on Sunday 16th December.

Alison Tunnicliff

GUILD
Yes, Guild has started!   We opened our first meeting with lunch at 1.00pm, followed by our dear locum, Bill, who spoke on our theme, 'A Faith to Proclaim', in his own inimitable style with a blend of amusing and challenging comments.

Our second meeting was interesting and informative when we had the granddaughter of the founder of Auld's Bakery telling us of the company's history.   She also brought some goodies, which we all enjoyed.

Robert Ferguson's stories about the history and renovation of Dalgarven Mill were both enlightening and hilarious.

Our last meeting in October was a demonstration of hand-finished poppies by Anita Murray who reminded us of the importance of celebrating Armistice Day.   Anita was delighted to sell poppies to the value of £240, which would be handed over to Poppy Scotland.

David McRoberts came to tell us about one of the Guild projects, 'Out of Africa...to Malta'. It was an eye opener to hear of people fleeing Nigeria, crossing the Sahara Desert and making their way on a perilous voyage by open boat to a safe haven in Malta.   David's brother is the minister of St Andrews Church in Valetta and is heavily involved in helping these refugees who, if they survive the journey, arrive with nothing and are seeking food and shelter.  £100 was collected for this needy project.

We have welcomed 17 new members this session and would be delighted to see many more join our friendly, happy meeting.

Margaret Barclay 

LIFE AND WORK SUBSCRIPTIONS FOR 2013

Annual subscriptions for Life and Work are now due and must be paid by 15th December 2012 at the latest.  The subscription rate for 2013 is £21.00 (excluding any voluntary donation towards “Landmark”).

If any member of the congregation, who is not presently subscribing to “Life and Work”, wishes to become a subscriber, please see me as soon as possible and I will give you a free introductory copy.

Brian Jackson

Church Manager 

SATURDAY TEAROOM SOIREE

Friday 16th November 2012 saw 60 people assemble for a “Soiree” in the Stewart Memorial Hall. This was an opportunity for the committee to say a big thank you to all the people who had assisted during the Saturday Tearooms this year.

Those invited were genuinely surprised by the beautifully decorated hall arranged by Gillian and enjoyed a very pleasant buffet supplied by Rene Jack, our local heroine, who provides all the cakes, pancakes and scones every Saturday.

A full entertainment programme, organised by John and Liz, got off to a wonderful start with the surprise display by members of Karen Aitchison’s Dancing Group. 

A selection of choir members sang a new chorus, written by Isa McManus, entitled “Saturday Tearoom Chorus”.  (Eat your heart out Andrew Lloyd Webber.)

Beautiful solos by Christine Gallettie and Victoria McEleny set the tone for the rest of the musical section of the evening. This was followed by Liz reading a clever self-written “Ode to Saturday Tearoom”.  John and Liz then compered a “Mr and Mrs” section, embarrassing notable locals Alex Chestnut, Bill Armstrong, Jim Barclay and local hero Charlie. 

With time running out, John and Charlie led a mini selection of favourite songs before Gillian gave a simple but clever vote of thanks. Everyone agreed it had been a wonderful evening and demonstrated once again what a happy church and talented group of people exists in St Columba’s.

John Lewis    

LANDMARK
Please note that the December edition of Landmark will be the last one until February 2013.  Articles for inclusion in the February edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 23rd January at the latest.

 Brian Jackson

Church Manager
